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Dear Parents & Caregivers, 
 
Last Day of Term 1 
It is hard to believe that there are only 2 weeks remaining in the term. Students are doing 
very well with their learning, classes are very settled and students very engaged. Please note that 
the last day of Term 1 is Friday 12

th
 April 2024. Students return for Term 2 on Tuesday 30

th
 April 

2024. I wish all students, families, community members and staff a very happy and safe school holi-
day period ahead. 
 
Deputy Secretary Visit 
On Friday 12

th
 April, Warrimoo Public School will be very fortunate to have a visit from the Deputy 

Secretary, Ms Deb Summerhayes, Department of Education. This will prove to be an excellent op-
portunity to showcase the magnificent things that are happening at Warrimoo Public School.  
 
Safety Riding to School  
Over the past several weeks I have had several discussions with community members who have 
reported unsafe bike and scooter travel before and after school from our students. If your child/ren 
rides a bike or scooter to school can you please reinforce the importance of safety while riding, the 
importance of wearing a correctly fitted helmet and the need to travel at a safe speed utilising foot-
paths where available. Further information can be located on the following URL https://
www.transport.nsw.gov.au/roadsafety/bicycle-riders/road-rules-for-bicycle-riders  
 
Share Our Space  
Share Our Space the school will be operational once again on Weekends and Public Holidays only 
throughout the school holiday period. Please note, Bush Babies will be conducting vacation care 
mid week, resulting the school being inaccessible to Share Our Space during this time.   
 
Harmony & Bullying No Way Day Mufti Day  
Warrimoo Public School will be celebrating Harmony and Bullying No Way day on Thursday 11

th
 

April 2024. Students are encouraged to wear something orange on the day. Further information will 
be released to families in the coming days. 
 
Springwood ANZAC Day March 
The local branch of the RSL is inviting the students of Warrimoo Public School K-6, to attend the 
ANZAC Day Parade down Macquarie Rd to the Springwood War Memorial. I will be attending the 
march and I would appreciate the company of as many Warrimoo Public School students alongside 
me. There will be teachers accompanying the students but we ask parents to be prompt when col-
lecting their child at the completion of the service. Further information will be forwarded home to 
families.  
 
Anzac Day School Assembly 
The school Anzac Day Assembly will be held in our school on Thursday 2

nd
 May from 11:30am. All 

parents and community members are warmly invited to attend the ceremony in our school hall.  
 
Zing Active Dance – Term 2 
Our school will be participating in a Term 2 Dance program. These sessions are always enjoyed by 
students with the tutors bringing a great deal of expertise to the lessons to support our school. Infor-
mation was released in the School Bytes parent portal. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.transport.nsw.gov.au/roadsafety/bicycle-riders/road-rules-for-bicycle-riders
https://www.transport.nsw.gov.au/roadsafety/bicycle-riders/road-rules-for-bicycle-riders
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School Bytes  
Throughout the conclusion of 2023 and the beginning of 2024, our school has been utilising the 
School Bytes third party application for notes and payments. In the coming weeks we will be merg-
ing many more of our systems and process across to School Bytes which will include school finance 
module, wellbeing module, attendance module, school reporting module, communication module 
along with other school-based applications. This should not have a significant impact for our com-
munity, however, staff will need to be upskilled in the usage of these modules. Please be patient 
with us as we transition over.  
 
Year 5 Opportunity Class Placement Application for 2025 
Opportunity classes are for primary school students who have high academic potential or who are 
intellectually gifted. They provide an environment where students can learn and make friends with 
classmates of similar ability. This can benefit a student’s academic progress and wellbeing.  
 
Opportunity classes are offered in Years 5 and 6, with parents/carers applying in Year 4.  
 
Students who are successfully placed will usually have to leave their current school to enrol in a 
school with an opportunity class for Years 5 and 6. Opportunity classes are just one of the ways that 
we cater for our high potential and gifted students.  
 
Testing and assessment  
Applications for opportunity class placement are considered on the results of the Opportunity Class 
Placement Test. Students who wish to be considered for placement are required to sit the Oppor-
tunity Class Placement Test on Thursday 1

st
 August 2024.  

 
How to apply  
Parents/carers must apply online between Thursday 4

th
 April and Monday 20 May 2024 at: 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/oc.  
 
You must use your own email address and not one belonging to your child. Late applications are not 
usually accepted. 
 
Music Tuition Survey 
In 2024, we are seeking potential opportunities for students in Year 3 to Year 6 to engage in music 
lessons and tuition. Please note that this will not impact the day to day operation of the school as all 
lessons/tuition would be scheduled either before school, during lunch breaks or after school hours. 
Participation in the program would incur an additional expense of approximately $200 to $300 per 
school term. 
 
If you have not already done so, can you please take the time to complete this brief survey so the 
school can gauge student/parent interest so that an informed decision can be decided upon by our 
school management team. https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/52KKVSF  
 
Silver Assembly  
Our next Silver Assembly will be conducted in the school hall on Thursday 4

th
 April 2024. The as-

sembly will commence at 2pm and we will recognise all the students who have reached their Silver 
Award.  
 
Easter/Fancy Hat Parade 
At the conclusion of last week, we held our annual Easter/Fancy Hat Parade at Warrimoo Public 
School. It was so nice to welcome to our school parents and visitors to share this special day with 
us. Congratulations to all the students for the fantastic participation.  
 
 
 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/oc
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/52KKVSF
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School Cross Country Carnival 
The school cross country carnival was held today. I would like to thank the students for their magnif-
icent effort, all staff for their hard work in preparation of the day and the parents for supporting our 
school. The Zone Cross Country Carnival will be held on Tuesday 14

th
 May. We wish the Zone com-

petitors all the very best and I am certain they will represent Warrimoo Public School to the best of 
their ability. Further information will be sent out to parents as soon as they have been provided to 
our school.  
 
School Hall Repairs  
The repairs to the school hall floor have now been completed and it looks amazing. This took an ex-
tensive amount of work on behalf of the contractors, however, the results are magnificent. We hope 
to have the panels to the front of the hall door repaired and finalised in the near future. 
 
2025 School Enrolments 
Kindergarten enrolments and all other enrolments for 2025 are currently being taken. In order for us 
to prepare our classes and ensure that equitable class numbers are maintained it is essential that 
we have all the information needed leading into 2025 as early as possible. If you know of someone 
who is enrolling at Warrimoo Public School and has not yet done so, could you please pass on our 
school details? Additionally, if you have children in Kindergarten to Year 5 and are planning on mov-
ing at the end of the year, that information is important also. 
 
I wish you a very happy and enjoyable fortnight ahead.  
My kindest regards, 
 
Mr Tony Jeff 
Principal 
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https://wpslearners.weebly.com/maths-student-links.html  

For direct links to each walk go to  https://www.bushtrackers.com.au/guides-maps  

 

https://wpslearners.weebly.com/maths-student-links.html
https://www.bushtrackers.com.au/guides-maps
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